Middle Creek Elementary School

Local School Improvement Council

May 12, 2021

9:00 a.m.



- II. Introductions
- III. Approval of Minutes from Feb. 24, 2020
 - a. Pam Fazzini, Lindsey Bowman

IV. New Business:

- a. Enrollment- 263
- b. Curriculum/Instruction/Training
 - i. WVGSA- Testing is underway. May 10th- May 14. 5th grade will be taking their Science test on Monday, May 17th. Students will receive a treat with their grade level support team on Friday. Thank you Miss Michelle for making the awesome signs to encourage our students.
 - ii. Benchmark Test Results LSIC Goals ©- Middle Creek Elem met our goals for the 2020-2021 school year. See attached.
 - iii. Follow-up Mapping Meeting with Central Office Mapping Meeting with Mr. Saunders went very well. Middle Creek is right on track. We are seeing gains even in the midst of the pandemic.
 - iv. Celebration of Arts This event was held at WPHS on May 4th. Congratulations to Mrs. Salm, Dr. Williams, and student participants.
 - v. Math Field Day This year's event was held at each individual school. Thank you to our very own Ms. Lexi Pawloski for organizing the event for our school as well as other schools in the district. Congratulations to our winners Jackson Heinrich Gr. 4 (4th Place winner) and Sean Fahey Gr. 5 (3rd Place winner)



- c. PBIS- Roadrunner Reward Program- Pam Fazzini- Students receive RR money for Positive Behavior; Students love this program; working on ways to financially support this program.
- d. Safety/Security/Wellness
 - i. School Resource Officer update- Next year we will share PRO with Bethlehem and West Liberty. Currently Triadelphia and PRO from WPHS have been helping us.
 - ii. Wellness Coach- Congratulations to our New Wellness Coach, Miss Eleni Nardone.
- e. Expanded School Mental Health Report--- Pam Fazzini- We have not received funding yet. Focus more on Staff than Stuff. Don Miller is providing Tier III services; hoping to expand yoga and mindfulness to include grade K; Next year would like to have an additional therapist to provide small group services. Hoping to develop a schedule for our new PRO to provide Tier I services to our students.
- f. Title I report—Pam Fazzini Extended Day Miss Lexi has added an additional day to assist students with Math. Title Team is sending home activities to send home over the summer to assist those students who may be on the academic bubble. Next year our plan is to bring back family fun night(s).

g. PTA report

- i. Picnic Tables- Thank you PTA for the wonderful gift. The students and teachers love them!
- ii. Shelter- We would like to build a shelter for our picnic tables, but with the price of lumber we are going to hold off until next year.
- iii. Book Fair- Thank you PTA for sponsoring our Book Fair. We made \$ 978.71. The money is deposited in the Media account. The students love this event!
- iv. Teacher Appreciation Week- What a WONDERFUL Week. Thank you PTA for going above and beyond to make our entire staff feel special. Tina Jenkins said, "We enjoyed doing it for the staff".

V. Upcoming Events Dates

a. Middle Creek Field Trips- TK/K- Bethlehem Park; 1st grade- outside activity with pup Henry visiting the class. 2nd grade- Schrader Center, 3rd Grade- Mound and Grand Vue Park; 4th Grade Schrader Center; 5th Grade Highlands Rec Center.

- b. Student Appreciation Week- May 17th-21st- Flyers were sent home to students.
- c. MCE Duck Race- May 21st This year we are asking parents and community members to Adopt a Duck for 5 dollars. Proceeds benefit our PBIS and School Store. Mrs. Jenkins offered to push this program to our PTA members. PTA will be conducting games and providing snacks for the students.
- d. Last day of school for students- June 3rd

VI. Comments/Celebrations/Concerns

- a. Congratulations to Miss Kristy Villani Math4life grant winner. Math Manipulatives for K students.
- b. WLU Residency Program. We have had a lot of success with this program. Mrs. Lewis met with WVDE and WLU regarding this program. Mrs. Lewis along with WLU Dr. Monoroso presented at Monday nights BOE meeting. Mrs. Smith, Mrs. Crow and Dr. Williams have been involved in this program and have served as great teacher leaders. Mrs. Smith with again host a resident teacher next school year. We are excited to know that Middle Creek and their partnership with WLU have been leaders in the State with this program.
- c. Thank you to our teachers, staff, parents and students for making it through this year with such success! We are hopeful that next year we will be back to normal.
- d. Thank you to our LSIC members. We will have one parent opening for LSIC next year. Mrs. Gribbon will be resigning her position at the end of this school year as her student Kendel Boyd will be moving on to 6th grade. Thank you Mrs. Gribbon for your service. We will hold elections at start of the school year.

VII. Adjournment

Count not the day lost when you learn something new